
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman   

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the North Carolina State Bureau of Investigation Robot Bomb Dogs project in 

Fiscal Year 2026.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the North Carolina State Bureau of Investigation (NCSBI), 

located at 3320 Garner Road, Raleigh, North Carolina, 27610.  

 

The funding would be used to purchase three robots to be housed in the NCSBI Bomb Squad. The project 

is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the addition of such robots will significantly increase the 

safety of bomb technicians, law enforcement officers, and the public when dealing with dangerous 

explosive devices and violent criminals. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in section 501 of 

the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152).  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Tim Moore 

Member of Congress 


